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President’s Message 

by Robin Crowell, NCA Board President


Hello Neskowin Community!

 
All the rain has us wondering when the sun will 
arrive this season. It is nice and green, but I am 
ready to be warm.

 
The season began with a wonderful Memorial 
weekend -- albeit a wet one. It was fun to see 
everyone at our Trash 2 Treasures and Burn Pile 
aka Controlled Burn events. Thanks to Lauri 
Braich and Frank Schmidt and lots of wet 
volunteers and wet wood, and all of you, the 
community raised $2200!

 
We had a great turnout at our community 
meeting. Thanks to all who attended in person 
or by Zoom.

 
The Emergency Egress is finished! The ribbon 
cutting ceremony was well attended, and a 
reception was held afterwards at the NBGC 
clubhouse. It is very exciting to have this 
important egress available in case of 
emergencies. Check it out-- bikes and walkers 
are welcome anytime. There are many to thank 
for their persistence, donations and patience. 
Truly a community effort. Thank you!

 
Check out our calendar of NCA summer events 
in this newsletter and at the NCA website. We 
look forward to seeing you at the farmers 
market, golf course and around the village.


As a popular song from the 70’s said “Let the 
sunshine in”


--Robin Crowell, NCA President

NESKOWIN FARMER’S MARKET

By Silvia Friday


Visit the Market every Saturday, 9am-1pm, through 

October 1, 2022. We’re located on the east side of Hwy 101 
across from the Neskowin Beach Wayside featuring locally 
grown vegetables, berries & fruit, wood fired pizzas made to 
order, pasta, sandwiches, fresh Oregon coast fish, canned 
tuna, locally pastured meat and eggs, baked goods, artisan 
cheeses, locally roasted coffee beans, wild mushrooms, wine, 
beer and brandy, jams and preserves, pickles, Oregon 
hazelnuts, sea salt, handmade crafts, photography, and 
vegetable starts for your garden


We offer double-up food bucks for SNAP/EBT customers!


www.neskowinfarmersmarket.com

Sign Painting Fun


This year’s sign painting was a fun and mostly dry event. 
Thanks to NBGC for use of the covered patio. Many thanks to 
Lynne Wintermute, Christi Clark and Patty Soens for 
organizing and managing this fun event. We raised $670! A 
special thanks to Frank and Jeannie Ullrich who donated the 
wood panels, and Karl Barnes who prepared the panels        
for paint.

http://www.neskowinfarmersmarket.com


Neskowin	University

By	Lisa	Miller,	NCA	Board	Member


The	Neskowin	Community	Association	is	excited	to	present	three	
Neskowin	U	classes	this	year.	


Flower	Containers	101,	June	25	at	3:00	pm	at	NBGC	clubhouse.	

Cost	$20

Have	you	walked	around	Neskowin	and	admired	all	the	potted	
flowers?	I	know	I	have!	Our	first	class	will	be	taught	by	our	very	own	
flower	specialist,	Connie	Leben.	Connie	will	guide	you	in	choosing	
flowers,	designing	and	planting	your	container.	Please	bring	your	
own	container	and	gloves.	We	will	supply	the	soil	and	flowers	for	you	
to	create	your	beautiful	flower	container.	Tuition	for	this	class	
includes	a	beverage.	If	you	forget	to	bring	a	container,	we	will	have	a	
couple	spare	containers	on	hand	for	purchase	at	additional	cost.	Sign	
up	early.	Limited	spaces	available.	


Pilates	Saturday,	July	23	at	10am	at	the	NBGC	clubhouse.	

Cost	$10

What	is	Pilates	you	might	ask?	This	question	will	launch	a	discussion	
and	exploration	of	the	Pilates	method	with	movement	specialist	Jill	
Spangler.	Picture	the	human	body	as	a	suspension	bridge.	Time,	
outside	forces,	and	damage	(injury)	adversely	affect	the	bridge’s	
components.	Some	of	the	support	cables	may	shorten	for	example,	
while	opposing	cables	will	lengthen	and	create	a	less	efficient	and	
sound	structure.	Without	proper	care	and	maintenance,	the	bridge	
will	weaken	and	perhaps	fail.	During	the	class	we	will	explore	this	
concept	and	gain	insight	into	how	movement	practice	can	help	bring	
our	internal	suspension	bridge	into	a	more	balanced	state.	Standing	
and	seated	alignment	will	be	explored	as	well	as	supine,	prone,	and	
side	lying	positions.	This	is	a	beginning	level	class	and	individual	
exercise	modifications	will	be	given	as	needed.	Please	wear	
comfortable,	elastic-waist	bottoms	and	tops	without	buttons,	zippers	
or	adornments	(think	comfy	pajamas	or	yoga	attire).	Bring	a	hand	
towel	and	yoga	mat.


Tsunami	Planning	/	Go	Bags,	Date	to	be	determined.	

This	class	is	free.

Knowledgeable	team	members	from	the	South	Tillamook	Emergency	
Volunteer	Corps	will	share	with	Tsunami	Safety	and	the	importance	
of	having	a	plan	and	Go	Bag.	They	will	offer	Go	Bags	for	sale	the	day	
of	the	class.	Please	keep	an	eye	on	the	NCA	website	for	the	date	of	
this	informative	class.


Proceeds	go	to	the	NCA.

Questions?	Willing	to	volunteer	to	present	or	plan	a	Neskowin	U	
class?	Please	contact	Lisa	Miller	at	lmiller1912@gmail.com.	Please	
include	Neskowin	U	in	the	subject	line	of	your	message.


Thank you, Best Wishes to 

Jean Cameron


Jean Cameron has been an active 
member of the Neskowin community 
for more than two decades. She’s served 
on the Water District Board, and for 
many years was its President. She's 
chaired the Neskowin Citizens Advisory 
Committee. She’s an active member of 
the South Tillamook County Emergency 
Volunteer Corps. Jean is moving to 
Eugene soon. She will be missed. Our 
thanks to Jean for her many 
contributions to the Neskowin 
community. We wish her all the best.

mailto:lmiller1912@gmail.com


Neskowin’s Emergency Egress Completed
By Guy Sievert, President, Nestucca, Neskowin, Sand Lake 

Watersheds Council


On Tuesday, May 24, Tillamook County Public Works and the Nestucca, 
Neskowin, Sand Lake Watersheds Council hosted a ribbon cutting for 
the Neskowin Emergency Egress. Speakers included County 
Commissioners Erin Skaar and David Yamamoto, State Representative 
David Gomberg, former county commissioner Mark Labhart, and 
County Public Works Director Chris Laity. Ran Koch and Robin Crowell 
spoke briefly on behalf of the Neskowin CAC and NCA respectively. 
 








The process that led to the construction of the emergency egress was a long one. In 2009, at the request of the 
Neskowin CAC, a committee was formed, chaired by then County Commissioner Mark Labhart, consisting of experts 
on coastal hazards and local community members with the charge to help Neskowin be more resilient to coastal 
hazards. One result of that work was the recommendation to locate and build a second access to the village, one that 
meets current 100-year flood standards and one that is not threatened by a failure of the Salem Street Bridge. The site 
of the new access was identified as the best option. After a land donation by the Walton family and successful 
negotiations with Oregon State Parks for access to the Wayside, construction planning began.  
 



 
 





Emergency Egress Ribbon-cutting by Robin Crowell 
is applauded by (right to left) County Commissioners 
Erin Skaar and David Yamamoto, State Rep. David 
Gomberg, NCA President Robin Crowell, former 
County Commissioner Mark Lambert and NCAC 
Vice Chair Ran Koch.

SUMMER CALENDAR OF EVENTS

June 25	 	 	 Neskowin U Class – Flower Containers 101 – 3:00 pm at NBGC Clubhouse


July 4	 	  9:00 am	 	 Walkabout organized and hosted by the Walton family*

	 	 10:30 am	 	 Air Force flyover

	 	 2:00-4:00 pm		 Kites and Castles on the beach hosted by the Meyers family*

                        10:00 pm	 	 Professional fireworks show organized and hosted by Lucas Parelius*	 


	 	 	 	 	 *Editor’s Note: These are not NCA-sponsored events.


July 23	 	 10:00 am	 	 Neskowin U Class – Pilates – at NBGC clubhouse


July 29-31	 	 	 	 NCA - Tournament Weekend and Golf Scramble


Sept 3	 	 4:00 pm         	 	 NCA - Community Meeting 




Call for Donations – 2022 Tournament Weekend – We Need Your Help

Cathleen Callahan, Tournament Weekend Committee Member


Every year the Neskowin Community Association organizes our biggest fundraising event- a three-day weekend of fun 
anchored by our golf scramble, and including bocci and cornhole competitions, raffles, the wall of wine, and our 
silent and live auctions.


NCA uses the funds we raise to benefit our community and the greater coastal community. NCA grant recipients 
include the Neskowin Valley School, the Nestucca Valley Backpack program, the South Tillamook County Emergency 
Volunteer Corps, Nestucca Fire & Rescue, and the Neskowin Farmer’s Market. We have provided grant funds for 
projects in and around the village, including improvements at the Neskowin Beach Golf Course clubhouse including 
the recently-added patio cover, improvements of beach access points and the tsunami trail bridge, and the recently-
completed emergency egress. 


NCA’s primary fundraising during our Tournament Weekend comes from the Raffle, Wall of Wine, Silent Auction 
and Oral Auction. We rely on donations to be successful. Here’s how you can help:


• Raffle Donations: Is it time to part with that old glass float gathering dust on your shelf? Or how about that 
cookie jar shaped like a fish or a seagull? We have a place for it! The raffle will be held Friday, July 29, the first 
day of our three-day tournament fundraiser weekend. We need your unique items to display in connection 
with sale of raffle tickets to those who would love to give your donated items a new home.


• Wall of Wine: Drop off a nice bottle of wine at the NBGC clubhouse (value should be $10 or more). We will 
wrap it up and sell it during the Wall of Wine event.


• Silent Auction: Items and baskets will be on display and available for bidding throughout the weekend. What 
can you donate? How about movie night, golfing items, day at the beach, food goodies, pet supply basket, craft 
basket, barbecue kit, spa day basket. You can gather and donate the items and we’ll put them together for you. 
Gift certificates for golf, restaurants and local businesses and services that can tucked into the baskets are 
always appreciated.


• Oral Auction: Our live auction on Sunday afternoon will feature items created by our talented friends and 
neighbors. Last year there was fierce bidding for paintings, wood bowls, framed photographs, furniture, a 
quilt, sign, vacations and more. If you have created a treasure you’d like to share, we would be grateful for 
your contribution.


Please help make this year’s NCA tournament weekend fundraiser a huge success. Get your donations to us by 
Monday, July 25 by dropping them off at the NBGC clubhouse or contacting Cathleen Callahan 541-499-1585, 
cacallahan26@gmail.com, or Lauri Braich 541-390-2701, tbraich@bendbroadband.com, to arrange for pickup of your 
donated items.


Thank you for helping us make the NCA 2022 Tournament Weekend a success!

Scotch Broom -Neskowin has been invaded!

By Connie Leben, NCA Board Member


Lurking in the soil, brandishing in open spaces, hiding in plain sight. Scotch broom, also known as Scot’s broom, is a 
noxious, invasive weed that costs Oregon $40 million per year in lost timber revenue and control efforts. Its oil fuels 
fires -- especially along highways, in power line corridors, and dry forests.


Seed pods from Scotch broom dry out, twist and pop open, dispersing up to 12,000 seeds a year that can survive up to 
30 years in the soil, waiting for soil disturbance to stimulate growth. Plants can grow from crowns after clipping, frost 
or fire. Prevention is important. Growth of Scotch broom is slowed by revegetating disturbed areas with fast-growing 
native trees, shrubs, and native grass mixes.


If you find Scotch broom, the OSU extension recommends:

• Dig it up, including the crown.

• Cut it back to the ground below the crown each year before it sets seeds. Dispose in garbage.

• Keep an eye out for seedlings each spring. Pull them up, roots and all, while they are still small.

• Herbicides are ineffective when Scotch broom is in bloom. Avoid herbicide use near native plants, creeks, 

runoff areas and other waterways.       We all can slow the invaders!

mailto:cacallahan26@gmail.com
mailto:tbraich@bendbroadband.com


NCA Tournament Weekend of Fundraising July 29-31  •  Schedule of Events

By Susan Linman, NCA Board Member and Tournament Committee Chair


Mark your calendar for the last weekend in July when the Neskowin Community Association will host its 2022 
Tournament Weekend. Sign up for our annual Golf Scramble. Not a golfer? Join us for bocci, cornhole, and more 
fun activities for everyone in the community! This is the NCA’s primary fundraising activity. Please join us! 
Everyone is invited!


Friday, July 29

8:00 am	 When the Clubhouse opens, bidding begins on a fabulous assortment of Silent Auction items

4:00 pm	 Ticket sales begin for the biggest and best raffle ever

            		 The “Wall of Wine” opens

            		 Bring a dish to share at our potluck dinner.

	 	 Enjoy complimentary wine, beer and water 	 

5:30 pm	 Potluck dinner


Music by The Perry Gerber Band, back by popular demand

Raffle tickets will be drawn during breaks between music sets and after the show.


Saturday, July 30

7:30-11:30 am   Golf Scramble tee-offs (tee times will be posted Friday night)

2:00 pm              Golf Skills Contest*

3:00 pm              Bocce Tournament *

4:00 pm              Corn Hole Tournament*


*Donation of $10 is recommended for each entry in the golf skills, bocce and corn hole events. 
Donations will be collected onsite at the event. Prizes will be awarded to winning bocce and corn 
hole teams.

Dinner option will be available for purchase until 7:00 pm.


Sunday, July 31

7:30–11:30 am    Golf Scramble (same schedule as Saturday)

1:30 pm                Catered Lunch


After lunch, the Golf Scramble Awards and Golf Skills Awards will be presented, followed by announcement of the 
Silent Auction Winners and our Oral Auction of art pieces and other treasures created by your Neskowin Friends 
and Neighbors.


To sign up for the golf scramble, you can obtain entry forms at the Clubhouse or online neskowinbeachgolf.com 
and neskowincommunity.org. We will be offering 5 team divisions in the Scramble: Men’s, Women’s, Mixed, 
Senior (70 and older), Youth (under 18). Players can play on 2 teams in different divisions (with a fee for each 
team). 


If you have questions, please contact Susan Linman (susanlinman@gmail.com or 503-703-5330)

mailto:susanlinman@gmail.com


Trash 2 Treasures

By Lauri Braich


It was wet and wild for Trash 2 Treasures. 
And still very successful and fun. A big 
thank you to Nestucca Valley Sanitary 
Service and Tillamook County Garbage 
and Recycling for sponsoring this year’s 
event. The Neskowin community really 
appreciates your support. We could not 
have held this event without all the 
volunteers who helped with canopies, 
trucks, tables, the sellers, collectors, 
dropper-offers, picker-uppers, shoppers, 
lunch-makers, Goodwill donators, 
dumpster-divers, metal recyclers, pickers, 
apron wearers, you name it. In spite of 
the pouring rain, T2T and the Burn Pile 
aka Controlled Burn raised over $2,200. 
It was a successful day in so many ways. 


Thanks to everyone who participated. 

Burn Pile

By Frank Schmidt, NCA Board Member


The ‘Burn Pile’, or as I now call it the ‘Controlled Burn,’ went off 
without a hitch on Saturday, May 28th in spite of the rain.  The weather 
made this one of the wettest in the history of the event. Thank you, 
again, to all the people who made this possible. Our fireside workers 
were Tim, Norse, and Frank.  Our drivers picking up were Steve, Mike, 
Tyler, Joe, Alex, Patti, Brin and others who braved the elements and the 
mud. A special thanks to John Wittala for the equipment to make it all 
happen in the driving rain.  It always amazes me how many people it 
takes to accomplish an event like this, and every effort is greatly 
appreciated.  It takes months to organize everything -- from obtaining 
the fire permit to arranging with Derrick to make sure the gate is 
unlocked for our Friday setup. Thank you for the wonderful lunches 
provided by the Linmans.

 

Each year is up in the air, until the weather is known and is acceptable 
for a Controlled Burn. For anyone who’s interested in helping out next 
year, please put it on your calendar for next Memorial Day weekend. All 
are welcome to participate. Next year we will plan on preparing the site 
on the day before the event, and we hope more people take advantage 
of this opportunity. We’d like to see less Scot’s broom around the 
Village and more in the Burn Pile. 


 Thank you again to all who participated.

FIREWORKS SHOWS SCHEDULED ON JULY 4 

Fireworks in Neskowin organized by Lucas Parelius.*

Time: 10pm

Location: In front of Proposal Rock 


Lucas Parelius has obtained a permit for a fireworks show in Neskowin. He is seeking donations towards the cost of this 
year’s show and for future years. If you have questions or wish to donate, please contact Lucas via text at (408) 786-7467 
or email at lparelius93@gmail.com. Lucas will accept Venmo, credit card payments via Square, checks (contact Lucas 
for address), and cash (you may see donation jars at businesses around the village.)


Fireworks in Pacific City sponsored by the Pacific City-Nestucca Valley Chamber of Commerce*

Time:  Dusk

Location: Bob Straub Park in Pacific City	 	 	 	 	 	 *Editor’s Note: These are not NCA events.

Lynn Wintermute hams it up with a 
Treasure at Trash to Treasure event.

mailto:lparelius93@gmail.com


NBGC SUMMER UPDATE    

Missy Moss, NBGC Clubhouse Manager and NCA Board Member


The Neskowin Beach Golf Course welcomes drier and warmer weather. The Rain Gods 
got us good this spring. As it continues to dry out, Sean and his team are out on the 
course preparing for when it’s ready to open.  We do not have an opening date yet – stay 
tuned.


In the meantime, the clubhouse is open as a social gathering place for those who are 
looking to see their friends and catch up!  NBGC hosted a Memorial Day weekend event 
and even given the rains, we had more than 100 people come enjoy music and a taco bar 
in our new tent.  Thank you Neskowin Trading Company for the great food!  The tent 
already has proven to be a great addition – thank you to the NCA. Inside the clubhouse 
you will see we have refreshed the space, added new merchandise, and created a nice 
seating area.  Stop in for a beverage and see what we’ve done.    


We are planning a busy activity schedule this season.  Recurring events are as follows:

• Scramble Tuesdays at 4:30p pm. Buy-in: $3. Everyone welcome

• Beach Yoga with Dawn Wednesdays at 9 am.  Meet on beach at Mt. Angel access. Cost: $10. All levels 

welcome  

• Wine Down Wednesdays 4-6 pm, $2 off wine bottles

• Ladies Golf Thursdays at 10am. Tentative start date June 30. All levels welcome

• Beach Yoga with Dawn Fridays at 10:30 am. Meet on beach at Mt. Angel access. Cost: $10. All levels welcome 

• NEW! Youth Games  (Ages 8-18), Thursdays 2-4 pm.  Different activities each week. Cost: $ 10.

• NEW! Friday Friendzy  4-6pm – Come meet Fast Friends.


In addition to the above recurring activities, we will have special events on the weekends.  Let’s kick off the Fourth of 
July weekend together. On Friday, July 1, NBGC is “Going Country”.  We have lined up music, line dancing and 
Hearth & Table’s mobile pizza oven. Bring your cowboy boots and hats. Let’s kick up this town!!!  For more 
information regarding weekend events, check our website www.neskowinbeachgolf.com and Facebook https://
www.facebook.com/neskowinbeachgolfcourse


If you have not registered for the NBGC Youth Golf camp, contact Missy at missy.nbgc@gmail.com to confirm your 
spot. You never know -- we might have a PGA or LPGA pro in the making!!


Thank you to all those members who have sent in their membership annual dues and contributed to retiring the 
debt.  If you haven’t sent in your forms, you can drop them off in person at the Clubhouse or mail to:  NBGC PO Box 
1005 Neskowin OR 97149.  With your help, we are even closer to retiring the debt this year.  This community has 
brought NBGC back to life and we look forward to having NBGC remain our “Jewel”.

We look forward to a fun-filled summer.  Questions? Contact Clubhouse Manager Missy Moss at 
missy.nbgc@gmail.com or 503-392-3377

Fireworks

Legal fireworks in Oregon don’t explode, shoot into the sky, or float in the air. If you purchased fireworks in 
another state, they’re probably not legal here. County fire and state law enforcement officials are working 
with the Neskowin community to increase enforcement against offenders who use illegal fireworks in the 
village and on our beaches. Injuries and property damage from fires caused by illegal fireworks and 
floating lanterns are common. Please leave the illegal stuff at home this year and enjoy the professional 
show. Thanks in advance from terrified pets, native land and marine animals and your neighbors, 
especially those who clean up the charred debris that hasn’t washed out to sea with the tide.

http://www.neskowinbeachgolf.com
https://www.facebook.com/neskowinbeachgolfcourse
https://www.facebook.com/neskowinbeachgolfcourse
mailto:missy.nbgc@gmail.com
mailto:missy.nbgc@gmail.com


South Tillamook County Emergency Volunteer Corps (STCEVC)

By Marge Jozsa, President, Board of Directors


www.southtillamookcountyevc.org


Are you seeking emergency preparedness materials?  Wondering how to get a “go bag?” Needing information about a 
handheld radio? Trying to figure out how to protect your home from wildfires? If so, be sure to visit the South 
Tillamook County Emergency Volunteers Corps table this summer at various local events and get all the information 
you need to be prepared and resilient.


Come See Us at Any of the Following Events!

Neskowin Farmers’ Market	 	 	 	 Clover’s Day

Saturday, August 6	 	 	 	 	 Saturday, July 2

Saturday, August 13

Saturday, September 10


Neskowin Walk About	 	 	 	 	 Dory Days

Monday, July 4 		 	 	 	 	 Kiawanda Community Center, Saturday, July 16


Emergency Preparedness Fair

Saturday, September 24, 9 am – 3 pm, Hebo Fire Station


CERT Basic Training Class

Fall Class – September 27 – November 5. Hybrid class:  Zoom and in-person.  More information will be posted on our 
website soon.


Wildfire Information

Oregon has an evacuation notification system:

Level One, coded green, means BE READY to evacuate. Older adults, families with children, people with disabilities, 
livestock and pet owners, and those with limited access to transportation should consider evacuating at Level One.


Level Two, coded yellow, means BE SET to evacuate. There is significant danger in the area and people should be 
ready to leave at a moment’s notice. Voluntary evacuation at Level Two is recommended, especially if people need 
extra time or have livestock.


Level Three, coded red, means GO NOW – Leave Immediately! Level three indicates there is extreme danger in the 
area and remaining threatens the safety of individuals as well as emergency responders, who may not be available to 
help those who choose to stay. Do not stop to gather belongings or protect the home. Now is the time to act. Grab 
your go bag and go.


The Oregon Office of Emergency Management urges Oregonians to evacuate any time they feel unsafe, as conditions 
can change rapidly. Individuals should always make the best decision for their safety. Following an evacuation, people 
should not return to the area until public safety officials announce it is safe.  For more information on wildfires go to:  
wildfire.oregon.gov.


Have a wonderful and safe summer!

	 	 	 	 	 	 Safe Use of Golf Carts


Golf carts are permitted on the roads in Neskowin for travel to and from the golf course. Operation of golf 
carts by children and unlicensed drivers is illegal, and exposes cart owners to liability for resulting damages 
and injuries. Please be responsible and respectful to your neighbors by keeping your kids and grandkids 
out of the driver’s seat. 

http://www.southtillamookcountyevc.org


Neskowin Valley School is looking ahead 
to a fun-filled summer! 

By Emily Bailey (she, her)





NVS Summer Day Camp

June 27- August 4


Join us for imaginative, exploratory, and educational 
experiences all summer long! NVS Summer Day 
Camp is open to all students entering K-8th. Enjoy 
fun themed programming and field trips from 9:00 
am - 3:00 pm Monday through Thursday (lunch and 
snacks provided). Visit neskowinvalleyschool.com/
nvs-summer-day-camp to for more information and 
to register. We hope to see you there! 


Neskowin Valley School Open House!        June 30, 
12pm-2pm

Enrollment for the 2022-2023 school year is open and 
we are elated to announce the reopening of our NVS 
PreKindergarten program this fall! Join us at NVS on 
June 30th to learn more about our programs, tour the 
school, and meet the staff. Please visit our website or 
call 503-392-3124 for more information about the 
unique educational experience at NVS. 


Visit NVS at the Farmer's Market	 June 25, July 
16, & July 30

Come visit Neskowin Valley School's booth at the 
Neskowin Farmers Market this summer. Learn more 
about our programs, ask questions, and partake in a 
fun, hands on activity! 


Emily Bailey (she/her)

Development Director

Tel: 503-392-3124

neskowinvalleyschool.com


Celebrating 50 years | 1972 • 2022

Neskowin Valley School

50th Anniversary Celebration

September 30th-October 2nd, 2022


Neskowin Citizen Advisory Update

By Ran Koch, NCAC Chair


The Neskowin Citizen Advisory Committee (NCAC), a 
function of the Tillamook County Planning Department 
which provides a voice for our unincorporated 
community on Land Use Planning issues, has been 
active this spring. 


Continuing efforts to address the community’s concerns 
about how to best manage Short Term Rental (STR) 
activities in our neighborhoods, the NCAC created a Sub 
Committee composed of members of the community 
from different perspectives. Owners of a business, full 
time residents, STR owners, part-time residents, the Sub 
Committee developed a survey and over 400 Neskowin 
folks participated in the survey.


Results are still being processed by the group and there 
will be a public meeting in late June to share more 
results of the survey and provide what people think are 
issue and values related to STR’s. For updates please visit 
neskowincac.org.


Neskowin is also in the process of revising its 
Community Plan which is what the County Planning 
Dept. and Commissioners refer to when making Land 
Use decisions in our community. The 1999-2000 
Community Plan is our current functioning Community 
Plan until the revisions are completed and approved by 
the County.


Over the past year the NCAC has held monthly 
Informational Town Halls (ITH’s) to inform folks about 
the State Planning Goals, Firewise practices, Acquisition 
of the Neskowin Watershed for safe and dependable 
drinking water, and those recorded ITH’s are available 
on the website for your review and education. Please visit 
neskowincac.org.


A survey of all property owners, residents and business 
owners will be distributed this fall for initial responses to 
help guide revisions. Public Meetings and exact revisions 
will follow as we work together to create the revised Plan.


The NCAC also works with the NCA (Neskowin 
Community Association) to address safety concerns for 
Neskowin, and will soon be addressing safety concerns 
on Hwy 101 with Oregon Dept. of Transportation for a 
crosswalk, possibly a periodic blinking light and signage 
to slow traffic coming both north to south and south to 
north, especially during Farmers Market hours.

http://neskowinvalleyschool.com/nvs-summer-day-camp
http://neskowinvalleyschool.com/nvs-summer-day-camp
http://neskowinvalleyschool.com/
http://neskowincac.org
http://neskowincac.org


PO Box 820 Neskowin, OR 97149

Neskowin Community Association    

PO Box 820    Neskowin, OR  97149


Web:  www.neskowincommunity.org

Password:  fish

Annual Membership Dues $30 May to May


NCA Board Officers & Members


Robin Crowell, President   robinrcrowell@gmail.com


Patti Ihnat  Vice President   

Kacey Joyce, Secretary kaceyjoyce@comcast.net


Susan Linman, Treasurer  susanlinman@gmail.com

Tracy Hauth    traceyhauth@yahoo.com


Randall Koch   randallkoch1@me.com


Connie Leben  jandcleben@gmail.com


Kelli Leisure   kellil@pionersheetmetalinc.com

Lisa Miller   lmiller1912@gmail.com

Missy Moss  missymmoss@gmail.com


Frank Schmidt   frankschmidt@tilandschmidt.com

Special Thanks To:


Patti Ihnat,  Voice Editor

Ran Koch, Voice Publisher

Jeff Linman, Webmaster

Garbage Containers at Mt Angel and Carlton – No Household Trash or Waste

In response to the increasing numbers of day trippers and beach visitors, the Neskowin Community Association 
arranged for garbage containers at the beach access points on Carlton and Mt. Angel during the summer season. These 
garbage containers are intended for beach trash and debris that otherwise might be left on the beach, or scattered 
around the village, or piled up at the wayside.


NCA’s agreement with Nestucca Valley Sanitary Service specifies these garbage cans are not to be used for household 
trash and waste. Neskowin homes, whether owner-occupied or short-term rentals, must provide for their own trash 
removal.


The service provider recently notified NCA that household garbage, empty plastic plant containers and other household 
waste has been found in the containers at Mt. Angel and Carlton. 


Please respect our agreement with the service provider and stop placing your household garbage in these containers. 
Thank you.

mailto:randallkoch1@me.com
mailto:jandcleben@gmail.com
mailto:dkleisure@yahoo.com
mailto:lmiller1912@gmail.com
mailto:robinrcrowell@gmail.com

